INVITATION TO PARTICIPATE IN THIS YEAR'S USER SURVEY FOR AKTIVITETSSKOLEN

Dear parents,

Parents with children in Osloskolen are hereby invited by The Municipal Education Authority of Oslo (UDE) to participate in this year's evaluation of the municipal after-school program (AKS). UDE is interested in feedback from **all parents with children in the 1**st – **4**th **grade** including those who *do not* attend AKS, as well as **parents with children in the 5**th – **7**th **grade attending the program**. The purpose of the survey is to gather concrete feedback on how to improve the overall quality of the AKS-program. In this way, we will be able to receive important information on the status of our offerings and how to further develop our offerings in accordance with your and your children's needs. Results from previous surveys have contributed to several positive changes. During the past year, UDE has, among other things, developed a digital training program to ensure that all employees at AKS have the necessary skills to strengthen the pupil's academic and social development.

HOW TO PARTICIPATE

WHEN CAN I PARTICIPATE?

The survey is open for participation from Monday 2nd of December – Monday 16th of December.

HOW CAN I PARTICIPATE?

- You will receive an email and mobile message with a link to the survey on Monday 2nd
 of December
- The survey is available on mobile, computer and tablet provided an internet connection
- You can also access the survey through your school's website or directly through https://aks.vardehartmark.no/aks/
- The survey will take approximately **15 minutes** to complete for those who have children in AKS and approximately **5 minutes** for those who do not have children in AKS

WHO CAN PARTICIPATE?

- All parents with children in the 1st 4th grade including parents who do not have children in AKS
- Parents with children in the 5th 7th grade attending AKS.

LANGUAGE

• In addition to Norwegian the survey is translated into **seven languages**: English, Somali, Urdu, Polish, Arabic, Turkish and Vietnamese.

PRIVACY

• The survey is anonymous. Your identity will not be associated with your answers in any way.

We hope that you will take the time to give us your valuable feedback.

Kind regards, Osloskolen